

## EMPLOYEE BENEFITS DIVISION

501 Woodlane, Suite 500 Little Rock, AR 72201-1011 Post Office Box 15610 Little Rock, AR 72231-5610 Phone: (501) 682-9656

Toll Free: (877) 815-1017 http://www.arkansas.gov/dfa/cbd

November 13, 2012

Nell Smith Bureau of Legislative Research

Mrs. Smith:

In regards to your previous questions concerning the public school employee health insurance funding, option 1 would provide approximately \$4 million in additional funding for the health insurance rates. Under this option, the current funding of \$55 million provided through the matrix funding would be diverted to EBD directly and increased to \$59 million. This level of additional funding would equate to approximately \$7 per employee per month of new assistance.

Assuming that I understand the additional funding sources correctly, this method would however increase the administrative burden on both EBD and each district. Both entities would have to reconcile not only which employees have insurance and which do not but also which are funded by direct contribution and which would still be invoiced at the \$131 per month due to other funding sourced provided to the district.

Option 2, eliminating the other funding sources and providing only the \$59 million from the matrix would have a catastrophic effect on the plan. It would result in the loss of tens of millions of dollars of funding and would force the Board to reconsider the foundational structure of the plan and which plan options are offered to the employee population.

I hope that this provides some assistance for you. As always, we will be glad to provide any additional assistance regarding plan impact and pricing that may be beneficial in your duties.

Sincerely,

Jason Lee

**Executive Director**